RECOMMENDATIONS FOR ERADICATING 

GUINEA WORM IN SUDAN

Sept. 25, 2003
· Participants in this Guinea worm review meeting appeal for a successful conclusion before the end of 2003 to the current negotiations to settle the conflict in Sudan.  Sudan reported 76 percent of all dracunculiasis (Guinea worm) cases in the world and exported cases to at least three neighboring countries in 2002.  Ending the 20-year-old war would remove the single greatest barrier to completing the global campaign to eradicate dracunculiasis.  

· Participants commend Sudanese health workers, political authorities, and their partners on both sides of the civil war for the significant reductions in dracunculiasis cases already achieved in many areas that are currently accessible to the program.  This effective cooperation should continue into the post-war period.  

· The Sudan Guinea Worm Eradication Program (GWEP) should continue to prepare to implement its strategy to give priority in the immediate post-war period to identifying remaining areas of highest endemicity and to initiating control measures immediately as soon as such areas become accessible and in the areas most likely to export cases to neighboring countries.  

· The Sudan GWEP should continue to educate internally displaced persons about transmission and prevention of Guinea worm disease as rapidly as possible in anticipation of their possible return to their homes soon.  

· The Sudan GWEP should seek to hold a National Guinea Worm Eradication Day as soon as possible after a peace agreement is reached, with a joint visit to one or more endemic areas by the highest leaders from both sides of the conflict.  This would help to establish the urgency of implementing Guinea worm eradication activities among the post-war development priorities in Sudan.  

· Sudan should assess whether the frequency of supervision is adequate and set standards for supervision and size of geographical areas to be served that allow the desirable frequency of visits to endemic areas.  

· Given that peace is near for Southern Sudan, it is recommended that UNICEF headquarters take up the role of contracting with the concerned parties, including the water secretariat and health secretariat of the SPLM, to work out modalities for how best clean water can be made available to persons in war-torn Sudan.  

· Sudan should review the calculations for the “safe water” indicator of progress to determine if the increases noted in almost all presentations are valid increases in the availability.

· Filter coverage should be increased in Bahr Al Jabal (reported 85% of cases in Equatoria Zone in 2003).  

· The impact of case containment shelters should be assessed when epidemiologically appropriate by comparing new cases in villages with case containment shelters with new cases in villages without such shelters.  Do they make a difference?

· Begin reporting in Operation Lifeline Sudan areas the number of villages under case containment and the number of villages under case management so as to have an indicator over time of the progress toward case containment.  

· Continue active surveillance throughout 2004 and 2005 in all the endemic villages of the northern states that are endemic in 2003.

